## Old Cordyce School Site

I have just received notification, through a fellow resident of Dyce, and following a public meeting recently (of which I was unaware, but which he attended), of the council's proposed plans to allow around 100 houses to be built on the above site. I am both shocked and dismayed at this revelation. Surely this area is far too near the river for that amount of building and indeed would seem worthy of categorisation as green belt land.

I write as both a private citizen and as the Aberdeen and District Angling Association's convener for the Parkhill stretches of the River Don. The Parkhill beats are hugely important to our Association and our organisation's purpose to facilitate the man in the street's access to affordable game fishing.

I wish to register in the strongest possible way, my objection to this proposal, and look forward to your reply.

Thank you in anticipation.

John W Stephen

